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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   July 26, 2019   10-12 noon
Location: Governor’s Institute 1121 Situs Ct #320, Raleigh, NC 27606
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants: Wendy Alexander, Renee Cordero, Bob Crayton, Teka Dempson, Lacy Flintall, Sonia Hopkins, Melanie Meeks, Nicole Oshier, Kyle Reece, Annette Richardson, Paul Savery, Joanne Scaturro, Daniel Smith, Gerri Smith, Chaney Stokes
New/Guest Members:  Caderrick Linsey-Youth MOVE, Latashia Harris-Youth MOVE, Jazmyne Oshier-Nicole’s child, Vincent Johns-Nicole’s child
Phone: Wanda Douglas, Sonja Frison, Noel Thomas-Lester, Virginia Rodillas
Webx: 
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Collaborative Co-chair and Family Vice-Chair convened the meeting. Introductions completed.

	Approval of Minutes
	Motion made to accept the July 12, 2019 minutes. Motion carried; minutes approved for posting. 

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Additional input:
End of Meeting:
Next Agenda
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Listserv Info:
Website: 
	Meeting Opening Remarks: Co-chair stated some serious work is coming up for the reason that we need to support decisions about Medicaid. Co-chair told a story about her previous work with a particular youth as it related to her involvement/ struggles with the youth. The youth later became a social worker as well as a foster parent. It was a delight to see this youth develop into the woman she is today through her learning to embrace her self-worth and importance.
Group activity: Explain why youth involvement is important to you?
Review of ground rules. 

Topic: Youth Summit- Report from Chaney Stokes – NC Families United has been wonderful in supporting this event and helping with getting the word out. The summit will take place in two distinct locations, Asheville and Wilson, NC. Registration is going well and showing a nice diversity of interest in the Summit. Capacity expectations- 100 slots set aside at each venue and registration will remain open for another week for the Asheville event. Renee can send the flyer out again if it's needed. There will be representatives from state and local entities and will include a parent. Nancy Carter has donated books. We have vendors for Wilson, and more is welcome. If you know someone who would like to be a vendor, please share the information with me (Chaney). Wilson has youth involvement and if possible, we are working on having someone to present on Medicaid changes/transformation. Also, Peter Comb with Juvenile Justice will be at the Asheville summit. Two leaders are working with Chaney to help support in case youth are triggered. 

Vendors [meaning] are people who offer services to youth adults are the ones we would like to see engaged and involved in this summit. 
· Feedback: 
1. A resource to reach out to for possible additional vendors will be the Training Center, NCFU Associate Director Stacy Justiss. She has a list of all the family and youth organization. 
2. What role is the collaborative to serve in this summit?

Other than promoting the event, Chaney stated she would welcome any involvement and volunteering from members at the events.
Topic: Leadership Series report out by Kyle Reece, NCFU Youth Coordinator- June 28-30th we had 33 youth to participate in this year Leadership Series. A few youths travel from Asheville and New Bern to take part in this series. We had 6 training sessions [as follow]: 

1. Team Building/Conflict Resolution

2. How to Tell Your Story

3. Peer to Peer Support

4. Cultural Competency/LGBTQ Awareness

5. Intro to Mental Health First Aid

6. Wellness Recovery Action Plan

We received positive feedback as indicated by the evaluations. Most youths enjoyed having the opportunity of being involved with Youth Move. We also had some lessons learned for our next hosting of this event. We all know that peer to peer support is important. The groups were very diverse, and they did a fine job at participating and finding their voice.
Group Activity- What made you trust the adult(s) in your life when you were a teenager? The people we feel closer to is the ones we feel accepted and loved by. This exercise has never shown that the outcome most shared was about the adult who that spent money on the youth. Most people answer- The adult really cared about me doing well and it means a lot when people believe in you. Our exercise reinforces the outcomes already known from previous experience using this exercise.
Topic: Learning Institute: The Training Committee will meet this afternoon and we will look at the last meeting suggestions. Ann Rodriguez, Assistant Director, i2i Center for Integrative Health, got us in to see the senator and we got a chance to connect with Vaughn Crawford-Child Well Being Council. i2i is hosting webinars on Medicaid Transformation and we would like to partner with them.  They want a list of questions of what the parents want to know from the providers. 
Issues mentioned:

1. The inability to enroll multiple children. 
2. The fact that providers have not signed up yet because they have not received information. We are aware of what is being said regarding plans is that you can change plans within 90 days. Disability Rights is putting out a lot of information around Medicaid. 
3. It appears to be a barrier in the processing process. Families don’t know what they are signing up for. This goes into effect Nov 1 and if families have not enrolled in a plan by that time, a plan will be chosen for them. 

Cardinal has been holding forums as well. The provider session was standing room because of the amount of interest in this topic. We may want to partner with Kenneth Bausell and Michelle Merritt when we begin sending out information. It is difficult to say who should be present and speaking to us as a group since this is a board piece. Outcomes will depend on individual areas and the MCO present in a given area.  

Suggestion-What might help is as the Collaborative, we can try to meet the needs of the members here at the collaborative. Utilizing the SOC and FPC to reach out to individuals and local collaboratives to see what the needs are in that area. This will also show the value of the SOC model. 

Calling the number on the letter is not helpful for families receiving the letter. Providers are not being successful with their enrollment broker. To combat these concerns, we need to be sure we are educated as members of the collaborative as well as the providers we work with and the families we serve. This will include addressing the needs of emerging adults. It is great that we have webinars which are done during the working hours/day, however, the drawback for families is the working parent/parents cannot attend so they are not receiving the information. 
Any webinars you hear about, please send to Renee so she can share.

Melanie Meeks suggested having someone she heard speak from Medicaid being invited to speak at the collaborative. This person listened and understood the concerns. This person also suggested language change.  
Questions for CEO Rob Robinson Alliance Health and Sara Wilson, Government Relations for August 9, 2019 attendance at the collaborative:

1. What happens if you get dropped from Medicaid and you receive a large bill you cannot pay? 
2. What if you are 24 and need to get on Medicaid?

3. How is the MCO/LME notified of the changes in Medicaid?

4. How is the MCO/LME handling the letters and information of standard plans verse the tailored plans?
5. How is the IDD population being served through Medicaid?

6. Who should be contacted if no answer is forthcoming from the number in the letter package?

7. What happens to the 17 1/2 years of age to 18 yrs of age individuals in all this change? Is there a process to go through before they turn 18 and age out?

8. What resources can be distributed to people?

9. Is there a comparison list or one being developed of what is being offered beyond the basic package between the plans?

10. 1115 Waiver- What does it do?

11. Who will be in the tailored plan?
12. How is Care Management differ from Care Coordination?

13. What does this mean for me/my loved one? What’s changing? What’s staying the same?

14. Preparing for the Medicaid Transformation?

Upcoming events/announcements- Training Committee is meeting at 12:30 today after the collaborative if anyone wants to join. Submit questions to Joanne, Teka, and/or Renee so we can have them look at those and try to get answers. 
Adjourn 11:55
Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

Next meeting is scheduled for August 09, 2019.
Where: Governor’s Institute 
Location: 1121 Situs Ct. Unit 320 Raleigh, NC 27606
**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to:    Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box.
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